

Draft

Minutes of the BOXFORD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM #1
February 18, 2016   7:30PM

Present:  Peter Delaney, Lana Spillman, Frank DiLuna, Natasha Grigg, Mark Mitsch, Paris Beckett, Director Ross Povenmire, Minutes Sec’y Judi Stickney
Absent: Alan Fowler

Others Present: Tom Duffield, Harry Perkins
Meeting Called to Order:

With a quorum present, Chairman Delaney called the meeting to order at 7:33PM.

7:33PM
PUBLIC HEARINGS AND SCHEDULED DISCUSSION ITEMS:
· RDA 2016-3: 50 Four Mile Village, 19-2-18 & 15.10, Boxford Friendship Foundation: 
Documents Submitted:

· WPA Form 1: Request for Determination of Applicability

· Public Notice: To install a potable water supply well and power force main to supply an existing water system.
The Director read aloud the public notice and collected proof of abutter notifications. Tom Duffield, representing Four Mile Village, appeared before the Conservation Commission with a Request for Determination of Applicability to install a potable water supply well and power force main to supply an existing water system. Duffield provided a plan for the Commissioners to view as he made his presentation. The Director provided photos. Spillman requested a sketch of the slurry pit. Duffield will provide that to the Commission and noted that the wetlands were delineated about 8 years ago. He provided the Commission with a map showing the wetland delineations. Grigg suggested that the wetlands be flagged on April 1st, and that the Commissioners make a site visit on the 5th of April at 5:30PM. Duffield requested to continue to April 7th. 
At the request of the applicant and on a MOTION made by DiLuna, second by Grigg, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to continue the hearing for RDA 2016-3 to April 7th, under the Act and the Bylaw. 
· Witch Hollow Farms Funding: Grigg advised that BTA-BOLT has sent a check to Mr. Morris for $300.00. The Director provided photos for the Commissioners to view on where people have been damaging the stone wall by climbing over it and through it to get to the paths. 
7:59PM
PENDING ACTION ITEMS

· 2016 Annual Report: The Director provided a copy of the draft annual report for the Commissioners to review. The Commissioners reviewed the report and made a few minor changes. The Director will incorporate the edits and submit it to the Assistant to the Town Administrator. 
· Minutes Review/Approval: After a brief discussion on the minutes of January 21, 2016, the Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Spillman, second by Beckett, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of January 21, 2016, as amended. 
· Enforcement Order: 147 Main Street, Perkins: The Director provided the Commission with a brief history of the issue on the property: a barn was demolished and the excavator had to go behind the barn to demolish it, into the wetlands. He added that he notified the homeowner that erosion control needed to be installed and he expects it will be done tomorrow. After a brief discussion, the Commission determined that a Violation Order should be issued. Harry Perkins, the property owner, entered the meeting mid-discussion and the Commission explained to him what would be taking place. Perkins explained that he would like to rebuild the barn at some point, when funds are available. 
· Update on Boxford Common: The Director provided a brief update on the activities taking place at Boxford Common, noting that the erosion controls appear to be working well. 
· Additional Minutes Review/Approval: After reviewing the minutes of February 19, 2015, April 2, 2015, May 7, 2015, June 25, 2015, September 3, 2015, and September 17, 2015, the Commission took the following action:
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Mitsch, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to approve the minutes of February 19, 2015, April 2, 2015, June 25, 2015, September 3, 2015, and September 17, 2015, as amended. 

9:01PM 
ADJOURN
On a MOTION made by Grigg, second by Spillman, the Conservation Commission VOTED unanimously to adjourn at 9:01PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
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